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	SR-60 Freeway Closure Update

State Route 60 (SR-60) between the I-710 freeway and Rosemead Boulevard will remain closed until approximately mid-day Saturday, December 17, 2011 due to a delay caused by the need to construct a temporary structure to relocate existing AT&T service lines. Caltrans has determined the westbound SR-60 portion of the Paramount Boulevard overpass to be structurally sound and will remain in place at this time. Demolition and repair is underway for the eastbound SR-60 section of the overpass. At this time, Caltrans is working around the clock to complete the necessary repairs in order to return a safe roadway back to the motorists. Caltrans is also working closely with local stakeholders to coordinate appropriate detours and traffic mitigation measures in support of the upcoming bridge repair activities. In support of the freeway closure, Metro Freeway Service Patrol (FSP) vehicles have been reallocated to provide additional coverage to the freeways adjacent to the closure. As a proactive measure, FSP coverage surrounding the affected area will continue to be provided throughout the day until such time as SR-60 is opened. As a result of the closure, Southern California 511 has experienced an increase in usage from a daily average of 7,000 calls to over 12,000 calls. Messages and information regarding the status of the closure and alternative freeway routes have been posted on 511. Staff has been and will continue to work closely with Caltrans and California Highway Patrol staff to support this incident.
Queries About Metro’s Outreach Techniques 
Two queries received this week about Metro’s outreach techniques for the Mulholland Bridge demolition and the I-405 freeway closure illustrate continuing interest from various agencies. Yvette Rapose, Director of Construction Relations, answered questions from the LBJ Express regarding the method and frequency of outreach for lane closures. Rapose described the online and traditional methods used for outreach. Ned Racine, New Media Officer, Construction Relations, explained outreach efforts to Laura Higgins, Associate Research Scientist at the Texas Transportation Institute. Ms. Higgins wanted advice on how to increase the likelihood that drivers use posted detours. She was impressed by the number of commuters affected by the daily lane closures on the I-405 freeway, the number of construction notices posted on the project website, and the fluidity of daily work schedules.
Procurement Posting for Next Week
Underground Cell Phone & Data Service (RFP)

Procurement will release a Request for Proposals (RFP) next week to procure Underground Cell Phone and Data Services. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from December 20, 2011 to March 12, 2012. Metro does not currently have cell phone or data services available in its underground rail system. This competitive procurement seeks to provide such services at no cost to Metro through a neutral host provider (NHP) who will contract with the major carriers and share a portion of its gross revenue with Metro. Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Robert Vasquez, Senior Contract Administrator, at 213-922-1044.

Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events
Next week, I will be participating in an Expo train ride with Senator Curran Price. I will also be serving breakfast during our Metro Annual Employee Holiday Breakfast.
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